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BCC Agenda Date/Item: ______________January 25, 2024

Board of County Commissioners 
Clackamas County

Approval of a Personal Services Contract with Berry, Dunn, McNeil, & Parker, LLC for Countywide 
Federal Grant Compliance and Subrecipient Monitoring. Agreement value not to exceed $305,000 over 

1.5 years. Funding is through Coronavirus State and Local Fiscal Recovery Funds, where allowed, 
and departmental cost allocations, which may include a small portion of budgeted County General 

Funds.
Previous Board 
Action/Review

Briefed at Issues January 23, 2024

Performance 
Clackamas

Build public trust through good government

Counsel Review Yes Procurement Review Yes
Contact Person Patrick Williams Contact Phone 971-325-5392

EXECUTIVE SUMMARY: As a recipient of Federal financial assistance, the County must comply with all 
aspects of the Uniform Grant Guidance (2 CFR 200) promulgated by the Office of Management and Budget 
(OMB). These regulations contain detailed requirements for pass through grants, known as subrecipient 
agreements, as well as detailed requirements on monitoring subrecipient activity. The services were previously 
provided by a separate organization under a contract that expired December 31, 2023. 

This contract opportunity was advertised in accordance with ORS and LCRB rules with requests for proposals 
required by the deadline of September 7, 2023. Through the review process Berry, Dunn, McNeil & Parker, 
LLC were determined to best match the criteria outlined in the scope of work.

RECOMMENDATION: Staff respectfully recommends that the Board approve and execute the personal 
services contract with Berry, Dunn, McNeil, & Parker, LLC for compliance and subrecipient monitoring 
services.

Respectfully submitted,

Elizabeth Comfort 
Director Finance
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